City of Haines Newsletter
March 2017
Welcome to your City’s newsletter. In an attempt for better communication, your Mayor, City Council and City employees would like to give updates and announcements for the benefit of the citizens. The newsletter is now posted on the City web site at: www.cityofhainesor.org.  
Marijuana?

Two applications have been submitted to the OLCC for Marijuana licenses in Haines. The first application is for a retail marijuana dispensary and producer (grow) facility.  Oregon State law does not allow retail marijuana dispensaries to be located within 1,000 feet of a School, this does not apply to producer (grow) facilities.  The OLCC and the OHA (Oregon Health Authority) have determined that the Mennonite School located in the Elkhorn Grange is a School and has been placed on the School locator map. The retail marijuana dispensary license will not be issued by the OLCC for the proposed location because it is within 1,000 feet of the School. The second application is for an additional producer (grow) facility, both proposed producer (grow) facility locations are on Front Street.
At the March 14, 2017 Haines City Council meeting the Council will review a proposed temporary ban on all marijuana facilities until the 2018 General Election. At which time the registered voters of Haines will make a determination on how they want marijuana to be regulated in Haines. The City will also hold Town Hall meetings so the voters can have input on what they want on the ballot.
Sand Bags Available
Baker County Emergency Management has provided the City with sand bags. The bags are available at City Hall for residents in case of flooding issues. Baker County has asked the City to keep a roster of who has requested the bags and the location they will be used. The City has purchased sand to fill the bags but residents will need to fill the bags themselves. If sand bags are needed when City Hall is closed please contact Mayor Brown at 541-519-0334.
Budget Committee
The City is asking for volunteers to serve on the 2017/2018 Budget Committee. Volunteers must be registered voters in Haines. Interested parties can volunteer to serve on the budget committee at the Haines City Hall.
Public Use of City Owned Property Ordinance Committee

The City is asking for volunteers to serve on a committee to draft an Ordinance that defines Public Use of City Owned Property. Interested parties can volunteer to serve on the committee at the Haines City Hall.
Landfill Schedule
The Landfill is open the First and Third Saturdays of the month. The hours of operation are 9:00 am to 1:00 pm. The Landfill will be open March 4th and March 18th this month. Other closures are possible due to weather conditions so please check for updates at 541-856-3366 and press #2 for Landfill. 
2017 Dog License/ATV License

It is time to purchase your 2017 Dog License and 2017 ATV License. The 2016 Dog License and ATV License expired December 31, 2016. 
It is a requirement to have your dog(s) licensed with the City of Haines. If you have unlicensed dog(s) you are in violation of the City's Dog Ordinance and could be subject to a fine. Licenses can be purchased at City Hall, please bring proof of current rabies vaccination. 
In order to ride an ATV on City Streets it must be licensed with the City. Licenses can be purchased at City Hall for $5.00 and must be renewed annually. 
Meeting Information

The next Council Meeting will be held Tuesday, March 14, 2017 at 6:00 pm.  Thank you for reading and until next time, enjoy living in Haines.
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